
Governor Michelle Lujan Grisham Local Government Division 
 Cabinet Secretary Wayne Propst       Wesley Billingsley, Division Director 

June 26, 2023 

Tyron Waste Water Association 
c/o Mike Morones, & Associates LLC 
Tyron Waste Water Association 
608 N Bullard Street 
Silver City, NM 88061 

Dear Mr. Morones: 

In accordance with Section 6-6-2(B) NMSA 1978, the Department of Finance and Administration, Local 
Government Division (LGD) has examined the proposed budget of your local government entity for Fiscal Year 
2023-24 and hereby grants approval and certification for use. Sufficient resources appear to be available to 
cover proposed budgeted expenditures.    

Approval and certification of your final budget is contingent upon submission of the following by no later than 
July 31, 2023:   

• A resolution approved by the governing body adopting the Fiscal Year 2023-24
operating budget.

• The June 30, 2023 (4th) quarter year to date financial report
• A resolution by the governing body approving the June 30, 2023, 4th quarter year to

date financial report.
• Any adjustments/revisions discussed.

Please note final budget certification will be “conditional” per Budget Certification of Local Public Bodies rule, 
2.2.3 NMAC, if a required audit for Fiscal Year 2021-22 has not been filed with the Office of the State Auditor. 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please call Jeanell Sanchez of my staff at 505-477-1151 or via 
email at Jeanell.Sanchez@dfa.nm.gov.    

Sincerely,  

Wesley Billingsley, Director 
Local Government Division  
xc: file  
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